

BCSOA Chapter Meeting-August 2, 2022

-Call to order by Brad Brelje at 8:40

-Kevin presented the Treasurer's Report. \$2,797.06 is the balance in the checking account. Two additional headsets were purchased. There are still 7 officials that have not paid the annual dues. Dues MUST be paid in order to officiate and must be paid prior to your first game. A motion to approve the Treasurer report was made by Curt Reinik. The motion was seconded by Keith DeLong . The motion was carried by the Chapter.

-Mike Mayer presented **the Commissioner's Report**. All assignments have been sent. Check Arbitrator daily. Accept and decline games as soon as possible. Please notify Mike if any blocked out dates become available, even if it is last minute. . If there is a cancellation you will receive an email. I have a few games to fill at this time. Game fees discussed. Glen Dauberman, Josh Dauberman, Andy Halsey and Dave Favatta have retired this season. A motion to approve the Commissioner's Report was made by Mike Hindenach. The motion was seconded by Heather Rusden. The motion was carried by the Chapter.

-Tim Maurer presented the **Rules Interpretation**.

*Everyone must attend a minimum of 4 meetings in addition to the Rules Interpretation meeting and one of those must be attended in the month of October. If you could not meet that requirement you can take a 50 question test online through PIAA and that will credit you for a meeting. A new ball will be used in all District and Stat games. A new alternative jersey in yellow is now available. Please continue to send all red and yellow game reports to Al Cross. This is only for JV and Varsity games. A Stats Sports Tracker is a padded vest and is worn under the jersey. This is LEGAL. Offside and premature whistle were discussed.

-Old Business:

*We have the referee dry-fit shirts available for purchase. Only \$12.00. If you attended another Chapters Rules Interpretation meeting please see Heather for your Rules book.

-New Business:

*Chris Ott has a key to enter Governor Mifflin stadium if anyone would like to use their track or field for exercise purpose.

*New members introduced. Jess Moretti, Vince Deangelo, Guy Miller, Marcus Frangakis, Jeremy Karnes, Robert Burnett.

*More officials are needed! Please talk to anyone you think could be interested

*Discussion on possibly moving some meetings to Zoom

*Shirts have arrived. Please contact Heather if interested in any.

*Next meeting will be held on Wednesday August 24 at 7:00 at Alvernia in Plex 216

-Motion was made by Tom Heiler to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Brad Potasiewicz. Motion was carried by the Chapter.

Respectfully Submitted,

Heather Rusden

Secretary

August 13, 2022